
 

STAFF REPORT  
CITY OF GREEN COVE SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

TO:  City Council Regular Meeting MEETING DATE: April 20, 2021 

FROM: Scott Schultz, Asst. Water Utilities Director 

SUBJECT: City Council approval of Final Invoice 21-101 in the amount of $80,513.00 to Essential 

Painting Incorporated (EPI) for tank painting at all water and wastewater facilities, 

piggybacking on University of Florida Bid # 20B334 for wastewater facility painting. 
 

BACKGROUND 

Tankage at all water and wastewater facilities were in need of painting.  The water facilities had not been painted in 

over 10 years. 

 

With the construction of the new wastewater treatment plant approaching, upon completion the existing tanks that 

remain will be painted to complement the new construction.  Upon completion of the new plant the entire facility will 

be freshly painted and landscaped providing a professional appearance.  

 

Staff solicited quotes from Utility Service Company (USC) which has the current long-term contract for painting the 

city's elevated storage tanks (water towers) and EPI who has a contract with the University of Florida upon which we 

can “piggyback”. 

On 10/20/2020 Council approved a task order with EPI in the amount of $80,513.00 to paint the city’s 

water and wastewater facilities. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

$80,513.00 from the Water and Wastewater CIP Budgets. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Approve Invoice 21-101 in the amount of $80,513.00 to Essential Painting Incorporated for tank 

painting at all water and wastewater facilities, piggybacking on University of Florida Bid # 20B334 for 

wastewater facility painting. 


